#### **Public Document Pack**



# **Licensing Committee**

Date: Thursday, 22 October 2020

Time: 10.00 am

Venue: A link to the meeting can be found on the front

page of the agenda.

Membership: (Quorum 3)

Emma Parker (Chairman), Jon Andrews (Vice-Chairman), Mike Barron, Derek Beer, Susan Cocking, Mike Dyer, Les Fry, Paul Harrison, Brian Heatley, Carole Jones. Cathy Lugg, David Morgan, Julie Robinson, David Taylor and Kate Wheller

Chief Executive: Matt Prosser, South Walks House, South Walks Road, Dorchester, Dorset DT1 1UZ (Sat Nav DT1 1EE)

For more information about this agenda please telephone Elaine Tibble on 01305 224202 or email elaine.tibble@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk



MODERN, GOV For easy access to the Council agendas and minutes download the free public app Mod.gov for use on your iPad, Android and Windows tablet. Once downloaded select Dorset Council.

Due to the current coronavirus pandemic the Council has reviewed its approach to holding committee meetings. Members of the public are welcome to attend this meeting and listen to the debate either online by using the following link:

Members of the public wishing to view the meeting from an iphone, ipad or android phone will need to download the free Microsoft Team App to sign in as a Guest, it is advised to do this at least 30 minutes prior to the start of the meeting."

Please note that public speaking has been suspended. However Public Participation will continue by written submission only. Please see detail set out below.

Dorset Council is committed to being open and transparent in the way it carries out its business whenever possible. A recording of the meeting will be available on the council's website after the event.

### AGENDA

		Page No.
9	SUPPLEMENTS - COMMENTS FROM PLACE & RESOURCES OVERVIEW COMMITTEE	3 - 6

### Extract from minutes of Place and Resources Overview Committee – 19 October 2020

#### Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy 2021 – 2024

The committee received and considered a report of the Service Manager, Licensing and Community Safety, which set out the requirement of the Council, as Licensing Authority under the Licensing Act 2003, to publish a Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy at least every three years. The purpose of the policy statement was to define how the Council would exercise its responsibilities under the Act, and had been prepared by officers, considered at an informal meeting of the Licensing Committee and had been published, in draft format, for a period of public consultation of 12 weeks, between 6 July and 27 September 2020.

The reviewed Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy would be considered by the Licensing Committee and then on to Full Council for adoption.

The Place and Resources Overview Committee had the opportunity at this meeting to review the draft Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy and provide any comments to the Licensing Committee.

Councillors welcomed the Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy and a point was made that the policy enabled the council to review a license and take action where appropriate. Reference was made to the work undertaken by the Chairman and Vice-chairman of the Licensing Committee in this area and thanks was expressed for the work of the Licensing Committee and officers involved.

Comments would be passed to the Licensing Committee when they considered the draft policy at their meeting on 22 October 2020.



# Extract from minutes of Place and Resources Overview Committee – 19 October 2020

#### Statement of Licensing Policy 2021 – 2026

The committee received and considered a report of the Service Manager, Licensing and Community Safety, which set out the requirement of the Council, as Licensing Authority under the Licensing Act 2003, to publish a Statement of Licensing Policy at least every five years. The purpose of the policy statement was to define how the Council would exercise its responsibilities under the Act, and had been prepared by officers, considered at an informal meeting of the Licensing Committee and had been published, in draft format, for a period of public consultation of 12 weeks, between 6 July and 27 September 2020. The Service Manager, Licensing and Community Safety noted that a few amendments had been made to the draft policy following the public consultation period.

The reviewed Statement of Licensing Policy would be considered by the Licensing Committee and then on to Full Council for adoption.

The Place and Resources Overview Committee had the opportunity at this meeting to review the draft Statement of Licensing Policy and provide any comments to the Licensing Committee.

Councillors considered the issues arising from the report and during discussion the following points were raised:

- The Chairman asked that the use of 12/24 hour timings in the draft policy be standardised
- Councillors supported the contents of the draft policy and felt that it covered all issues in depth. Councillors expressed their thanks to officers involved in drafting the report and to the Chairman, Vicechairman and members of the Licensing Committee for their role
- A point was raised that there had not been many responses to the public consultation but it was felt that this reflected the strength of the draft policy
- A discussion was held in respect of whether a late night levy should be available to the council and whether this was something that the committee could recommend to the Licensing Committee for further consideration
- Some views in support of having a late night levy were expressed and
  it was noted that the council could have the ability to have a late night
  levy which could only be used if necessary. This could be progressed
  as a separate issue to the draft policy
- The Service Manager, Licensing and Community Safety reported that this issue was to be raised at Licensing Committee on 22 October with a view to bringing a report back to the Licensing Committee at an appropriate time in order to fully consider all related issues. It was noted that a late night levy if agreed, would apply to the whole council

- area and all premises, although there was the ability to exclude certain types of premises
- A point was noted that applying a late night levy could be seen as unfair on the late night sector, alongside other cost factors that they had to consider
- All these comments could be taken on board by the members of the Licensing Committee
- Further to the discussion, it was agreed that this committee would not make a recommendation in respect of the late night levy and that it was noted that the issue would be raised at the Licensing Committee with a future report on the issues arising.

Comments would be passed to the Licensing Committee when they considered the draft policy at their meeting on 22 October 2020.